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Statement of the International Council for the Support of Fair Trial and 

Human Rights 

Concerning the jurist, Mr. Anwar Al-Rasheed, a representative of the 

International Council in Kuwait and the Gulf states 

 

The representative of the International Council for the Support of Fair Trial and 

Human Rights (ICSFT), the human rights advisor, Mr. Anwar Al-Rasheed, in the 

State of Kuwait and the Gulf states received a beating threat. 

Yesterday, while carrying out his duties in covering the vigil of the people of the 

Surra region in the State of Kuwait against the removal of the memorial to the 

martyrs of the Surra region, where a member of the Board of Directors of the Surra 

Cooperative Society attacked our representative, trying to assault him by hitting him 

with an instrument on the head, and this act constitutes a crime punishable by 

imprisonment by law For several years, Professor Anwar Al-Rasheed was observing 

in his human rights capacity as an official representative of the International Council 

for Fair Trials and Human Rights (ICSFT) in the State of Kuwait, documenting the 

right of those peacefully protesting against the decision to remove the memorial to 

the martyrs of the Surra area. 

Therefore, and based on what was stated, the International Council for the Support 

of Fair Trial and Human Rights calls upon the Kuwaiti authorities to take immediate 

action and deal with this issue, to do justice to our representative in Kuwait and the 

Gulf states, and to provide the necessary protection for him to work freely, in 

accordance with the international obligations and pledges of the State of Kuwait and 

in observance of international laws and in accordance with the Kuwaiti constitution. 
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